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Car-B-Que 2011 grew from last year’s inaugural event and was a success 
for almost all concerned…..and turned a modest profit for the club.  While 
promoted as an all makes event, the vettes still dominated the field 
followed closely by a few very nice mustangs.  While Stewart Fox can 
rightfully take credit for the event concept, it took a lot of our members to 
make it happen, as well as the participants for which we are most grateful.  
A big “Thank You and Well Done” is deserved by all. 

The cars ready to auto-x. 

Our NVCC frontline for                      Dan our man at the dealership                 Alice and her new toy “Rose IV” 
registration and ticket pushing             and his drag racing Volt                          (how can any guy not post a 
(try to run this gate at extreme risk)                                                                        pic of a cute lady with a shiny  
                                                                                                                                red vette)                                                             
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Car-B-Que 2011 
Pics by Alice Arielly  
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Historian Position Still Needs a 
Volunteer and We Need to Elect a 

New Secretary 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Well folks it is getting rather thin around the council these days.  We need a new historian 
immediately.  This month we need to elect a new Secretary as Jerry will be on assignment for the rest 
of his term.  Neither position requires a great deal of experience and is an excellent way for new 
members to become more deeply involved in the club and quickly become familiar to the whole 
membership.  Other positions are also in need of filling or augmentation, so this is your chance to 
step forward and become more involved.  Interested parties should contact our President Stewart, or 
any council member that happens to stray into your path.  Since a number of our elected officers 
cannot (or will not) be able to serve in their capacity next year, now is an excellent time to start 
infusing new blood into the council. 

The folks working hard for you …. 
NVCC Council MembersNVCC Council MembersNVCC Council MembersNVCC Council Members    

OfficersOfficersOfficersOfficers    
PresidentPresidentPresidentPresident – Stewart Fox  Vice PresidentVice PresidentVice PresidentVice President – Doug Swanson 
(703) 759-4853    (703) 200-3664 

Stewart_fox@nps.gov     dws33@cornell.edu 

TreasurerTreasurerTreasurerTreasurer – Carol Fox             SecretarySecretarySecretarySecretary – Jerry Lelansky 
(703) 759-4853   (703) 455-7157 
sfoxvette@cox.net     lelansky@verizon.net 
Officer At LargeOfficer At LargeOfficer At LargeOfficer At Large – Dana Root 
(703) 821-9088 
Mc902@verizon.net 
 

Committee ChairpersonsCommittee ChairpersonsCommittee ChairpersonsCommittee Chairpersons    
Chief Instructor Chief Instructor Chief Instructor Chief Instructor ––––    Cassidy Nolen NewsletterNewsletterNewsletterNewsletter – Rich Anderson 
(703) 768-0319     (304) 229-0010 
cassidynolen@yahoo.com  Richard.anderson157@frontier.com 
PublicityPublicityPublicityPublicity –John Palmgren  SoSoSoSocialcialcialcial – Laurie Kistner 
 (571) 330-6813   (703) 631-7117 
john.palmgren@yahoo.com lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com 
HistorianHistorianHistorianHistorian – Lori & Paul Benish WebmasterWebmasterWebmasterWebmaster – Laurie Kistner  
(703)404-2035   (703) 631-7117 
Loco1707@yahoo.com  lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com 
MembershipMembershipMembershipMembership – Michael Rathbun NCM AmbassadorNCM AmbassadorNCM AmbassadorNCM Ambassador – Richard Mars  
(571)926-8685   703-425-6118 
Mymy04Z06@gmail.com  c5tech@verizon.net 
NCCC GovNCCC GovNCCC GovNCCC Gov – Andrej Balanc  RallyeRallyeRallyeRallye –  Lori Benish                       
(703) 220-8228   703-404-2035 
urtoslo@yahoo.com   loco1707@yahoo.com 
 

ConcoursConcoursConcoursConcours    ----    OpenOpenOpenOpen 
SpooktacularSpooktacularSpooktacularSpooktacular – OPENOPENOPENOPEN 

HPDE HPDE HPDE HPDE –    OpenOpenOpenOpen 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This month we are posting the current working draft 
of the bylaws in progress on-line at the NVCC web 
site.  Many of the  changes are nothing more than 
dragging NVCC into the 21

st
 Century…..which for 

folks like me that stopped learning after carburetor 
101 is a task (fuel injection is shooting some raw gas 
from a can into a carb that has lost its prime….right?) 
 
Please send comments, suggestions or barbs to: 
Chris Fox, our friendly intern who “volunteered” as 
the NVCC pin cushion for this job, with copy to me.     
christopherfox4@gmail.com 
Richard.anderson157@frontier.com 
 
 

Bylaws and the Evolution of 
NVCC to Better Serve Its 

Members --- YOU 

Membership data 
 

Current members = 87 

Honorary Members = 2 

Members Recently Approved = 2 

 

Prospective Members = 12 
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.  

PRESIDENT’S CORNER    July  2011 
 

 
Well, we blew through June in no time at all and July has raced past as well.  Even so, we haven’t managed to escape those searing 
summertime temperatures and humidity that Northern VA is famous for.  Look’s like we’re headed for triple digit temps over the next few 
days.  I hope everyone heeds the advice to avoid the midday sun and drink lots of water.  This point was made clear to Cassidy down at 
VIR in June when effects of the heat began to wear him down as he carried out his instructor duties at the NCM HPDE.  “Doctor Fox” had 
to step in and administer extra water bottles and cold towels around the neck each time Cassidy came in from a stint on the track in order 
to fend off apparent heat stress and dehydration.  In case you didn’t realize, Corvettes are very aerodynamic, so at track speed or even 
moderately fast highway speed, air tends to flow around the car but very little air actually flows in or through the car.  On a hot summer 
day, the inside of a Corvette with the windows down, can be a very toasty warm environment.  Thankfully, GM saw fit to put in air 
conditioning, unless of course, you’re still putzing around in a rag top C-1 or C-2.  
 
This is a quick reminder that we’ll be holding a Special Election at the July GBM to fill the Secretary position since Jerry had to step 
down for the reminder of the year. As I write this, Alice Arielly has graciously stepped forward to nominate herself for the position.  It 
also looks like Bob Devery may be able to take over the position of Historian.  It would be great to fill these two key positions this month 
with such capable members. 
 
The other big piece of club business is that Council has been working hard to edit the By-laws.  This task usually happens once every few 
years.  An unusually large number of proposed amendments have been compiled in an effort to keep the by-laws relevant and up-to-date.  
The plan is to post the bylaws, with proposed changes, on the website, for review and comment.  Please take a few minutes to look over 
the proposed amendments and let Council know if you have any comments. 
 
I want to make a point of bragging about how well our Second Annual Car-B-Que went on July 9.  It was a warm, sunny day that started 
early and ended late for me but I am thrilled to say that we had nearly 50 cars and drivers turn out this year.  Both the autocross course and 
the drag strip saw lots of action throughout the day and our registration team stayed busy checking in cars and selling raffle tickets.  By the 
end of the day, the club was able to come out several hundred dollars in the black. YEA ! 
 
The following weekend, our annual club picnic was held out in WV, for the third time in three years, thanks to our gracious hosts: Richard 
and Cheryl Anderson and our supreme picnic organizer: Laurie Kistner.  When it comes to picnics, you make my job real easy.  All I have 
to do is lead a dozen Vettes with hungry drivers from Dulles Town Center to the little gravel road leading to the farm.    
 
The fine folks at Old Dominion Speedway help NVCC by supporting Car-B-Que and Teen Driving School so I want to put in a plug for a 
special night of racing on Saturday July 23rd.  The Second Annual Joe Gibbs Youth for Tomorrow event will include special pre-race 
activities plus a 150 lap short-track feature race amongst a number of current NASCAR drivers.  It should be VERY entertaining. You can 
pre-purchase tickets on line from the ODS link on the NVCC website and save $5 per ticket. 
I am sure the ODS would be thankful to see a large NVCC turnout. 
 
Saturday July 30, NVCC will once again be participating in the Summer Thunder car show at Franklin Park in Purcellville.  And once 
again, I’ll be leading the caravan from Dulles Town Center so that NVCC can arrive as a group.  Details will be posted on the NVCC 
website.  This is a truly great event.  Please consider joining us for the day.  
 
Don’t forget the Baltimore Grand Prix will be held over Labor Day weekend in September.  Racing will include Mazda Series, Indy 
Lights, and ALMS; including the Corvette Racing GT-2 entry.  Rick Poage is spearheading the effort to coordinate registration of NVCC 
members in order to qualify for paddock access.   Additional information is listed on the NVCC website.  If you would like to contact 
Rick directly, drop him an email at: stompandgo@earthlink.net.   
 
Thanks for being a part of NVCC.  I look forward to seeing all of you at our next event. 
 
Check the brake fluid, change the oil, put a little air in the tires, rub on some wax, and hang on for another action packed season with your 
friends at NVCC.   Come out and join the fun ! 
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NVCC Social Calendar August 2011 - 

Laurie Kistner, Social Director & Webmaster 
 

Wed. 8/10/11 - Take me out to the ball game! Join club member Bob Devery for 
Bellybusters Night at the Potomac Nationals game on Wednesday, August 10th, 2011 
(Rain Date August 24th). The cost is only $15 and includes an all-you-can-eat promo with 
local food vendors (beer is on your own tab) and great seats (likely in Section 2). If we can 
get 20+ people, we may be able to get a $1 off per ticket. 
 
Interested? Contact Bob at trends04@verizon.net and let him know you plan to attend or if you have any questions. 
 
Directions to Pfitzner Stadium below: 
 
From I-95: (D.C. or Richmond) 
Take Exit 158B (Prince William Parkway towards Manassas). Continue on PW Parkway for about 5 miles. Take a Right onto County 
Complex Court. 
 
From Route 123: (Fairfax)  
Take Rt.123 South toward Occoquan. Make a Right onto Old Bridge Road. Follow Old Bridge for approx. 5 miles. Old Bridge Road 
becomes Prince William Parkway. Take a Right on County Complex Court. 
 
From I-66: (Manassas)  
Take Route 28 South towards Manassas for 6 miles. Take a Left onto Liberia Ave. for 1.5 miles. Take another Left onto the Prince 
William Parkway (East). Continue straight on PW Parkway for 7.5 miles. Take a Left onto County Complex Court.  
 
7 County Complex Ct. 
Woodbridge, VA 22192 
703-590-2311 
http://web.minorleaguebaseball.com/index.jsp?sid=t436 

 

Sat. 8/13/11 - 22nd Annual All Corvette Cruise-In, hosted by the ODCC and sponsored by Zip Corvettes.  Gates open at 12 PM 
(parking is at a premium, get there early!). Show is from 2-6 PM. 
 
Admission is $5 per Corvette and includes 1 raffle ticket (proceeds benefit the LAWS Abused Womens Shelter) and vendors are 
welcome. Spectators are free but donation encouraged. 
 
Parking is first come, first served (no reserving spaces). Tents must be set up in the grassy common areas only. Dash plaques to the 
first 250 Corvettes. Mr. DJ will be playing oldies tunes. Great food and beverages at Big Joe's Pizza. There will also be many raffles, 
door prizes, and awards for the show.  
 
Items recommended to bring with you (it's very hot on the asphalt!): 
Sunscreen 
Sunglasses 
Hat/sunvisor 

Portable tent 
Cooler with water/beverages

 
 
Show coordinators: Mick or Leslie Lemish 
Email: info@allcorvettecruisein.com 
Website: http://www.allcorvettecruisein.com 
 
Directions to 7787 Sudley Rd (show location): 

*Rt 66 to exit 47A 
*South on Rt 234 (Sudley Rd) to 4th light 
*Left at light onto Sudley Manor Dr 
*Left at next light into shopping center (Best Buy) 

 
Sat. 8/13/11 - G-Burg Vettes 7 People's Choice Fun Shows 
 
Beginning at: 8:00 AM 
Category: Concours 
Location: Gaithersburg, MD 
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Event Title: Concours (7) GBV 
Event Description:  
 
Sanction #s: 
ER-190-064 
ER-190-065 
ER-190-066 
ER-190-067 
ER-190-108 
ER-190-109 
ER-190-110 
 
Lakeforest Mall 
701 Russell Ave. 
Gaithersburg,MD 
 
Email: gbv@ernccc.org 
More info: http://www.ernccc.org/flyers/2011/ER-190-064.pdf 
 
Sat. 8/13/11 - Finish the Race Ministries Car & Motorcycle Show/Cruise-In, beginning at 4PM.   
 
Where: Calvary Temple 50214 Triple Seven Road Sterling, VA 20165 703-430-7307 
 
Who: All years, makes, and models. American muscle and Imports welcome. 
 
Free admission, free registration, free food, kids activities 
 
Top 25 Awards will be given 
 
events@swordofthespirit.org 
www.swordofthespirit.org 
www.finishtherace.org 
 
Sun. 8/21/11 - It's about time for a Sunday brunch cruise! We will start in Centreville and drive some very twisty roads through scenic 
Clifton, Fairfax Station, Springfield, and Lorton. 
 
9:45 AM - arrival at cruise start point  
10:00 AM - quick driver's meeting/map hand-outs 
10:10 AM - depart for cruise 
11:00 AM - arrive at brunch 
 
***Around 12 - 1PM (whenever people finish eating) - After brunch, there is a Part Two to the cruise, with a different route. Stick 
around after brunch to cruise even more fabulous area roads. One event, twice the fun! 
 
We will have brunch at the Fireside Grill in Lorton, Virginia. The brunch offerings are extensive and include an omelet station, waffle 
station, beef tenderloin carving station, eggs Benedict, French toast, bacon, sausage, chicken, potatoes, fresh fruit, salads, and desserts. 
 
Fireside Grill 
9000 Lorton Station Boulevard 
Lorton, VA 22079-4748 
 
Please bring CASH - $23.00 per person (includes brunch, soft drink, tax, & tip) - exact change or bring small bills to help make 
change! 
 
Please RSVP by Saturday 8/20 NLT 12 PM with full name and number attending to Laurie Kistner at social@nvcorvetteclub.com 
ASAP. 
 
This is a RAIN or SHINE event. If it rains and you don't want to bring out the vette, feel free to bring alternate transportation (sedan, 
truck, minivan, hooptie, whatever!) 
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For ease of egress, we will be meeting at Newgate Shopping Center, which is conveniently located at the intersection of Routes 28 and 
29 in Centreville. It is also accessible via Route 66 exit number 53A.  
 
Cruise start point Google Map 
 
Fri. 8/26/11 – Sun. 8/28/11 - Corvettes @ Carlisle.  This is always a HUGE weekend-long event every year!  Expect to see thousands 
of 'vettes in every model, year and color.  Many vendors, swap meet, corvette auction, shows, burnout and autocross competitions, and 
displays of all sorts to look at.  It is the "Superbowl Sunday" of Vettedom. 
 
You MUST pay a registration fee at the gate if you have not pre-registered online. General admission is $14 and children under 8 are 
free. A 4-day pass is $40. Corvettes get to park on the fairground infield. Visit www.carlisleevents.com to read more details about the 
event (pre-registration is also available online, so hurry!). Bring lotsa money (and sunblock and good walking shoes)! 
 
***If anyone would like to lead a club caravan on any of the event days, let me know and I will post your details!*** 
 
Coming soon… 

 
Fri. 9/2/11 – Sun. 9/4/11 - Baltimore Grand Prix 
 
Mon. 9/5/11 - Labor Day Car Show 
 

Sat. 9/10/11 - CVCC Triple Show 
 
Wed. 9/13/11 - Colonial Challenge Cup HPDE 

 
Events are being added all the time…please stay tuned to your email box and the club website (calendar & online forum) at 
www.nvcorvetteclub.com for the latest! 
 
Regards, 
Laurie Kistner 
social@nvcorvetteclub.com 
webmaster@nvcorvetteclub.com 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

Do It Yourself Mechanics 
21606 Cedar Lane Ste 100 

Sterling, VA 20166 

Phone: 703.421.8855 

Fax: 703.421.1896  

Email: info@ditymechanics.com 

http://www.ditymechanics.com/index.html                             

 Hours:                                                                                          
 Mon.-Tue: By Appointment Only  

 Wed.-Sat: 9am-9pm 

 Sunday 9am-6pm 
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NVCC Picnic 2011 (aka down on the farm) 

Pics by Alice Arielly and the Paces 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Cheryl and I were very pleased to host our third NVCC picnic at our farm in Back Creek Valley.  Fortunately nobody ended up in the 
creek despite Google Map’s best attempts to do so.  However a certain former president did get to see what the farm looked like from 
the far side of the creek before getting clarifying directions.  Cheryl and I appreciated all the effort others put into our ability to sit back 
and do very little during the picnic itself.  A special thanks goes to Laurie for her catering efforts, to our valiant leader Stewart for 
playing leader of the pack and to our intern Chris Fox for playing slave labor the Thursday before. 

 
The gathering of the pack for the cruise up.                                                                         Feeding of the pack in Charles Town. 

 
Vettes on the green above and the “main event” to the left in the NVCC’s official 
picnic shelter (aka our 4-car carport). 
 
 

 

From our master caterer, Laurie Kistner: 
 

Hi Folks,  

 

After recovering from yesterday's picnic, I wanted to take the time to thank everyone who came out to enjoy the day and 
all who helped in the efforts. There are some very special folks I wish to thank for their tremendous help with this event...  
 
-Cheryl and Richard Anderson, for graciously allowing me to take over their kitchen and letting the club monopolize their 
home and property (all 38 acres of it) for the day. All the tables were set up when we arrived, which made staging the 
grub truly a breeze.  
 

-Anthony Lucido, NVMC member who donated the use of his SUV and helped me pick up and deliver all the food and 
supplies needed. There's no way I can do that with either of my Corvettes or 1-series Bimmer!  
 

-Harry Malone, George Borlase, and Anthony Lucido for their talents at the grill.  You made me look good!  The food 
was cooked with military precision...thanks, guys!  
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NVCC at Virginia International Raceway 
By Anne Costolanski (former editor) 

 
-Stewart Fox, for bringing a fine Corvette caravan to the picnic in good time.  
 
-Don Ellenberger, for once again bringing those delicious heirloom tomatoes...there were only 2 left at the end of the day!  
 
-Paul Cestone for the fresh, sweet watermelon.  Mmmmm......  
 
-Jim Basdavanos for bringing his famous cheese dip.  Yum!  
 
-Dana Root for donating those cool little cutlery/wet nap packets for everyone to use.   
 
-Everyone who stepped up and brought coolers and ice...can't keep drinks cold on a hot summer day without them.  
 
For those of you who did not make it, you missed out on a ton of good food...hopefully you can make it next year.  
 
For those who did....anyone up for a P90X workout? J/K  
 
Best,  
Laurie  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
On June 27 and 28, a few NVCC race folks came down to Virginia 
International Raceway for the 5th annual NCM HPDE.  Since it’s only an 
hour and a half away from me in Raleigh, NC, I drove over for the day to 
see some NVCC friends (and make some new ones) and share in the dirt, 
heat, and general camaraderie of vette enthusiasts. 
 
Both days were very hot – highs in the 90s –and in the parking area, it 
felt even hotter. But it was great to hang out and catch up with what’s 
been going on with NVCC, and watch the cars on the track.  Rick and 
Cassidy were busy instructing, and Al, Stewart, Mike and Tim (friend of 
Cassidy’s) were in and out of our paddock area driving in their respective run groups.  We even saw a few other former 

NVCCers enjoying the event!  VIR’s track is over 
2 miles long with 18 turns.  
 
The highlight of the day for me was riding along 
at speed with Rick – he reminded me to look for 
the apex of the turns and follow the right line 
while driving.   
I’m no racer (yet!) but this type of instruction will 

make anyone a better driver, even if you’re just driving your neighborhood roads.   
 
After all, I think that you can never have too much education – especially when your safety is involved.  anyone a better 
driver, even if you’re just driving your neighborhood roads.  After all, I think that you can never have too much education 
– especially when your safety is involved.   
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Jim Nokes Taking His Vette Camping With Friends 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
It was great to see the NVCC folks that showed up, and I 
hope to be done with grad school soon so I can come back 
and join you for more NVCC events!! 
 
Anne Costolanski, former NVCC 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 

 

Me & a few of my Vette 

Buddies had an impromptu 

campout near FrontRoyal. 

     

Lots of great food & 

drink...unfortunately I don't 

drink and I'm currently on a 

diet. 

 

Jim 



 

The ‘Glass Gazette                                        The ‘Glass Gazette                                        The ‘Glass Gazette                                        The ‘Glass Gazette                                        JulyJulyJulyJuly 2011 2011 2011 2011    Page Page Page Page 10101010    
 

 
 



 

The ‘Glass Gazette                                        The ‘Glass Gazette                                        The ‘Glass Gazette                                        The ‘Glass Gazette                                        JulyJulyJulyJuly 2011 2011 2011 2011    Page Page Page Page 11111111    
 

June GBM Minutes 
by Dana Root 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Council Attendees: 
Doug Swanson – Vice President                                        John Benish – Historian/ Tech 
Richard Anderson – Newsletter                                         Lori Ann Benish - Historian 
Carol Fox – Treasurer                                                        Andrej Balanc – NCCC Governor 
Dana Root – Officer at Large                                            Dan Walker – Jim McKay Chevrolet 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7: 34 by Vice President Doug Swanson. 
Doug announced Stewart Fox, Cassidy Nolan, and Michael Rathbun are at VIR having fun with their cars. 
 
Andrej Balanc attended NCCC awards ceremony and had some awards to hand out to NVCC members. 

• Marsha Batchellor: 5th place worker 

• Clair Firebaugh: 6th place autocross 

• Barbara Foor: 4th place autocross, Top 15 

• Stewart Fox: 10th place autocross, Top 25 

• Michael Rathbun: 9th place autocross, Top 25 

• John Palmgren: Top 25 

• Carol Fox 6th place worker 

• Paul Benish: 2nd place worker 

• Lori Benish: 2nd place worker 

• Richard Anderson: 3rd place worker 

Doug mentioned the Garage Day held earlier this month at Do It Yourself Mechanics was highly successful.  
Richard Anderson announced the newsletter is out. 
 
A short discussion was held concerning revisions to the NVCC by laws. Majority of the discussion pertained to 
allowing non Corvette owners to join the club. The general consensus was positive. This along with other 
revisions will be sent out for all to review for further discussion and approval. 
 
Social/Webmaster: Richard Anderson reporting for Laurie Kistner. 
Upcoming events are all listed in the newsletter and on the club website. July NVCC events are: 

• July 9: Car-B-Q, Old Dominion Speedway 

• July 17: NVCC annual club picnic, Richard Anderson’s Farm. Stewart Fox will lead caravan. 

• July 30: Summer Thunder Cruise-in, Franklin Park Purcellville, VA. 

• July 30: 18th annual Vettes @ The Beach, Syracuse, NY. 

Lori Benish made a request for volunteers to take over Historian duties. Lori will remain Rallye Chair. Anyone 
interested in putting on a rallye should see Lori. 
 
Doug Swanson 

• Cassidy Nolan has received his Virginia State Certified Driving Instructors License. 

• Volunteers are needed to run for club Secretary. Special election is scheduled for the July GBM. 

• Bob Devery volunteered to run for Secretary. 
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2011 Production Totals 
 

Carol Fox: Treasurer 

• $2855.49 checking 

• $224.04 petty cash 

• Check is out to ODS for Car-B-Q 

Dan Walker: Jim McKay Chevrolet 

• For after meeting refreshments, Dan has worked out an agreement with Patriots Pub and Grille for 10% 
discount on food and drinks for club members. Patriots is located across route 50 from Jim McKay 
Chevrolet. 

Lori Benish: Trivia Questions 
 
1. When referring to Chevrolet engine blocks, what does the symbol “CE” stand for? 
    Answer: Chevrolet Engine 
    Winner: Alice Arielly Prize: Zip Corvette T-Shirt 
2. When was the first time that the standard Corvette had different size front and rear tires? 
    Answer: 1993 
    Winner: Dana Root Prize: Corvette Central Poster and Car Detail Tools 
3. With the introduction of the 1997 Corvette, this exterior feature was moved from the rear deck  
    to just behind the driver’s door?     
    Answer: Gas door lid 
    Winner: Ed DePolo Prize: Absorber 
Raffle prizes: 
1. Zips Corvette T-Shirt 
    Winner: Richard Anderson 
2. Corvette Club T-Shirt and Jim McKay hat 
    Winner: Patty MacGregor 
3. Car Wash Bucket, Microfiber towel, and Wheel Cleaner 
    Winner: Richard Anderson 
50/50 Raffle: $60.00 
    Winner: Patty MacGregor   ( Patty donated the winnings to the club ) 
 
Dan Walker introduced Dean Gajramsingh, Jim McKay Chevrolet’s New Sales Manager. 
 
Meeting adjoined 9:00. 
Submitted by Dana Root OAL 
 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Final Corvette production numbers for 2011 are a little better than last with a 

total of 13,596 Corvettes produced.  

 

This year 62.64% of all 2011 Corvette made were Automatic… take Z06/ZR1 out of 

the mix (ONLY available as 6 speed manuals), then the number goes to nearly 72%. 

#1 COLOR AGAIN IS BLACK …a color not available in the coming year because of the 

one year only Centennial Edition in Carbon Flash Metallic! The #4 color of the 

year was SuperSonic Blue… of course these numbers are skewed because Crystal Red, 

Jetstream Blue, Cyber Grey or Black weren’t available at the end of 2011 

ordering….  
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The Doctor is ‘IN’ 
By Bob Montgomery 

 

The total numbers by model break out like this:  

 

2011 CORVETTE COUPE:   3112 

2011 CORVETTE CONVERTIBLE :   780  

 

2011 GRAND SPORT COUPE:   5212 

2011 GRAND SPORT CONVERTIBLE:   2782  

 

2011 Z06 CORVETTE:   906 

2011 ZR1 CORVETTE:   806  

 

TOTAL 2011 CORVETTE PRODUCTION: 13,596 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 
 
 

Dr. Color Chip that is!  Dr. Color Chip is an automotive paint chip repair system.  The system repairs paint chips, 
scratches, and road rash.  The repaired paint is a perfect match to the factory color and repairs are very smooth to the 
touch, unlike other products that leave blobs of paint that make a vehicle look like it has been vandalized in Braille.  Dr. 
Color Chip’s paint is not the typical stuff that is found at the local auto parts store or dealership.  It is a unique formulation 
of high-quality automotive tints and chemicals that when used correctly, allows it to dry very quickly.  This enables the 
blending away of all of the excess paint in just minutes, leaving paint only in the chips.  Dr. Color Chip was tested by the 
Wall Street Journal and found to be their top choice when compared to five competitor’s products.  The WSJ claimed that 
Dr. Color Chip was foolproof and likened using the product to finger painting.   
 
To begin using this product just go online to drclorchip.com and place an order.  To ensure the correct color match, Dr. 
Color Chip requires the factory color code and VIN number of a vehicle when placing an order. The kit received will 
include one rubber glove, five fluid ounces of paint (small size), a bottle of Pre-Fast blending solution, and several 
applicators. The instructions will begin "Paint! Dab! Remove!" and incredibly that is all there is to the process.  To begin, 
just clean away any dirt and wax from the area to be painted.  Then apply paint to the chip using one of the applicators 
provided, smear it smooth with a gloved finger, and after the paint dries, wipe off the excess paint with a soft cloth 
moistened with the Pre-Fast blending solution.  For deep chips a second application may be required. 
 
Corvette owners will be pleased to know that Dr. Color Chip works very well at repairing the "road rash" we get along the 
lower rocker panels between the front and rear wheels.  The product application steps to cover road rash are the same as 
those used for a chip, but just on a grander scale.  Instead of using a small applicator, a large piece of cloth is used.  Using 
the cloth as the paint applicator, simply wipe over the entire road rash area.   
 

Once dry, remove the excess 
paint with the blending 
solution.  This last step will 
take a little more time and 
solution than the chip repair 
due to the amount of paint used 
to cover the road rash area.  A 
couple of tricks I found for 
great road rash coverage was to 
first thoroughly clean the area 
to be painted with isopropyl 
alcohol, and to let the paint 

cure for two hours before removing the excess with the blending solution. 
 
Dr. Color Chip really works.  Make your appointment now! 
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Newsletter News … 
Hot enough for you?  When in summer I forgo a convertible and drive 

a (gasp) hardtop with AC, you know it is pushing triple digits with high 
humidity.  Such is life for much of the US this past month, but I see by the well 
attended events that didn’t slow NVCC down.  While gas prices continue their 
yo-yo maneuvers, it hasn’t seemed to deter our owners from their appointed 
rounds. 
 
Soon we will be mailing out copies of the proposed revision to the bylaws.  This 
is required by the bylaws (and something we propose changing).  Please make 
sure the membership chair has your current address for the mailing.  Thanks to 
all and enjoy the coming month. 

 

 

        Rich AndersonRich AndersonRich AndersonRich Anderson     richard.anderson157@frontier.com 

 

 
 

                     
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Next General Business 

Meetings: 

Tuesday, July 26th at 7:30 pm 

Tuesday, Aug 23rd at 7:30 pm 

Jim McKay Chevrolet 

3509 University Drive 
Fairfax, VA. 22030 

Northern Virginia Corvette Club 
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